February 6, 4984

Dr. Ottis Sayss
Olivet Nazarene College
Wankakee, IL 60901

Dear Ottis:

Thank you for your letter. I conveyed your regards to Forest, which he happily received. I am happy that you will be serving as our liaison for the WTS meeting. As I wrote to Dr. Parrott, we will keep you and Ted Lee informed as the time approaches.

As you are aware, the one in charge of the program for 1985 will not be elected until this fall, but it is customary that the President of the host institution bring greetings and have charge of the devotions for the opening session on Friday morning.

I have written to Dr. Parrott regarding that. If you have any further suggestions for his participation, I am sure that the program chairman would be happy to receive them. If you want, you could write to me regarding these, and I could pass them along at the end of my term of office which, of course, means that I will not be on the program committee at the end of 1984.

It is good to hear from you. I trust that you are having a good second half of the year. We have just finished enrolling for the spring term. I have not heard yet whether we are up or down.

With regards,

David L. Cubie, Ph.D. President Wesleyan Theological Society